Rule 22 Tariff Review Group Agenda

Wednesday, June 2, 1999, 10am - 2pm

77 Beale St., Room 301-B (PG&E)

Objectives of This Meeting

· Review progress by OCC subcommittees since May 5 meeting

· Prioritize, discuss and resolve individual tariff concerns as necessary
AGENDA

Introductions


Agenda Items

· Update on Standardized “Letter of Agreement” (UDC representatives)


· What progress has been made since our May meeting?

· Dual Billing vs. ESP Consolidated Billing (PG&E)


· See Attached discussion and proposal from PG&E

· Proposed Changes to Streamline Rule 22  (Don Fellows, Edison)

· Where would the group like to go from here?


· Reports from Operations Coordinating Committee (OCC) Sub-groups
· SDP Implementation Group (Dan Barber)

· DASR Consistency/Account Maintenance 

-
Implementation of 814 and 810

· Meter Specific Services (Teresa Acuna/Jamie Arrison)

· Billing Business Rules (Dan Barber)

-
Update regarding MADEN development (Janie Mollon)

· Meter Usage Data (Jim Price)

· Operations Manual/Documentation (Inactive)

· STEP (Inactive)

· Schedule of Meetings in July (Monday, July 5th is a holiday)


Agenda item for June 2 Rule 22 Committee Meeting (Presented by PG&E)

Statement of issue:  

According to Rule 22, separate or dual billing requires that the UDC and the ESP respectively “send their bills directly to the customer.”  PG&E’s Rule 22.K.4.a.   In some cases, the ESP is selecting dual billing and then asking PG&E to send the UDC bills to the ESP (using a customer change of address authorization) so that the ESP can then send a single bill to the customer.  The issue is whether this redirection of bills is permissible or contemplated under Rule 22, and if so whether changes to the Rule are necessary to clarify the respective rights and responsibilities of the UDC, customers, and the ESP.

Discussion:

ESPs should not be able to use dual billing to create what is in effect ESP Consolidated billing.  If the ESP wishes to conduct consolidated billing it must select ESP Consolidated billing.  The Commission developed and approved the terms and provisions of ESP Consolidated Billing to provide this opportunity to ESPs, and also afford all parties appropriate protections.  In addition, relying on Rule 22, the UDCs built data exchange, billing, and payment systems to accommodate ESP consolidated billing.  No processes exist to interact with the ESP under dual billing, i.e. receive and account for payments made by the ESP on the customer’s behalf.  These would have to be developed, especially if the number of customers under this form of dual billing becomes large.
If this kind of dual billing is allowed to continue, the provisions of Rule 22 applicable to ESP Consolidated billing should apply, including, but not limited to:

· Payment and collection responsibility should shift to the ESP
· The ESP should be required to post security
· The ESP should be required to use EDI transmission of data and payment
· The ESP should be required to present all legally mandated notices and inserts to customers
· The ESP must present all UDC charges as they appear on the UDC bill 
· The ESP must provide the customer the appropriate numbers to call with questions about the UDC bill and the appropriate number for distribution emergencies
